
 

  
  
Joint Information Center - JIC Release No. 285 
August 24, 2020, 11:45 a.m. (ChST) 

 
GPD Dispatchers Relocate to the Dededo Precinct Command; 

Public Parks and Beaches Remain Closed Except for Subsistence Fishing; 
MCOG Temporarily Suspends Islandwide Environmental Cleanup Program Collection 

 
COVID-19 test results are reported from multiple labs at varying times of the day. The Joint 
Information Center will report cumulative COVID-19 test results once a day, unless unavailable.  
 
For updated information on COVID-19 cases on Guam, visit the COVID-19 Dashboard and 
Situation Report at​ ​http://dphss.guam.gov/covid-19/​. 
 
GPD Dispatchers Relocate to the Dededo Precinct Command  
On Sunday August 23, 2020, the Guam Police Department (GPD) was made aware of a Guam 
Fire Department (GFD) 911 dispatcher who had tested positive for COVID-19. 
 
Out of an abundance of caution in assuring the safety of all GPD personnel assigned to the 
Tactical Communications Center, the GPD dispatchers will be relocating to the Dededo Precinct 
Command. The relocation of GPD Dispatchers will allow personnel to conduct a thorough deep 
cleanse of all equipment and office space. 
 
During the relocation phase of the GPD Dispatchers to the Dededo Precinct Command, there will 
be no disruption of service to the greater community. GPD would like to thank the community 
for their patience and understanding during the transitional phase. 
 
Public Parks and Beaches Remain Closed Except for Subsistence Fishing  
Pursuant to the Governor of Guam’s Executive Order 2020-28, all Government of Guam parks 
and beaches remain closed to all activities, except for the purpose of subsistence fishing. Anyone 
caught at any public parks or beaches for any reason other than subsistence fishing may be 
arrested and prosecuted for Criminal Trespass.  
 
The Guam Police Department (GPD) will work with the Department of Public Health and Social 
Services (DPHSS) and the Office of the Attorney General to assure compliance through the 
duration of the “Stay-at-Home” Order.  
 
All residents are asked to do their part to stop the spread of COVID-19 within the community by 
adhering to the “Stay-at-Home” Order, refraining from any social gatherings, wearing a face 
mask, practicing social distancing, and practicing good hygiene like washing hands frequently. 
 
MCOG Temporarily Suspends Islandwide Environmental Cleanup Program Collection 
While all mayor’s offices remain open throughout PCOR1 for essential services to its residents 
and the ​manåmko’​, the collection of recyclables such as abandoned vehicles, white goods, tires, 
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green waste, and electronics are temporarily put on hold until Governor Leon Guerrero lifts the 
stay at home order in Section 1 of Governor’s Executive Order 2020-28. 
Please contact your village mayor for items you want picked up. Do not dump any of these items 
on roadways or government easements. If you are caught illegally dumping you may face a fine 
of up to $1000. Call or email your mayor’s offices to schedule a pickup or they may refer you to 
a staging site. 
 
For the latest information on COVID-19, visit​ ​dphss.guam.gov​ or​ ​guamrecovery.com​. For 
inquiries on COVID-19, contact 311 through a local number, or call the Joint Information Center 
at (671) 478-0208/09/10. 
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